



KING'S STANLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Parish Clerk – Frances Ashfield
Tel: 01453 767384 email clerk@kspc.org.uk

MINUTES OF KING'S STANLEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held at the Scout HQ Selsley on THURSDAY 18TH October 2018 at 7.30pm

Present: Carol Bell Pearce, Lawrie Hall (Chairman), Wendy McNamee, David Owen, Symon Parsley, Wendy Weaver and Lesley Williams. Parish Clerk – Frances Ashfield. Severn Trent: Gareth Mead, Amanda Hayes and Seb Wojcik.

MINUTES

108/18 Public Participation Session – None

109/18 To receive apologies for absence: County Cllr Steve Robinson, District Cllrs Nigel Studdert-Kennedy and Steve Lydon (all at SDC Full Council Meeting). Cllr Graham. It was noted that David Hauser had tendered his resignation from the Parish Council due to ill health. Condolences and thanks were sent to him after his long service with the Parish Council.

110/18 To receive any declarations of interest from Members – Cllr Williams is a County Cllr.

111/18 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on September 19th 2018
The minutes were approved and signed by the Chairman

112/18 To receive a briefing on the Water Pipeline Project re work in Selsley (Gareth Mead, Amanda Hayes and Seb Wojcik of Severn Trent Water)
Customer/Community Services Managers and a Project Engineer attended the meeting to explain the Stroud Resilience Project re new pipeline installation. The current water supply for Stroud is fed from Chalford springs. This supply is insufficient to meet demand hence 16km of large diameter pipeline is being installed. Despite much of the pipeline being installed in fields it will affect the roads from Broad Street to the Grove over the next few months. Road closures will affect access for vehicles and buses. Severn Trent is currently in talks with the bus company re replacement routes. Plans for the bus service should be available by December. Copies of signage and other updates will be sent to the Clerk. Details can be found on Severn Trent's website.

113/18 To receive updates/reports from the County and District Councillors
No Cllrs in attendance as full SDC Council Meeting

114/18 Highways/Commons Issues

i) To receive an update on signage for Selsley Common

Cllr Graham had circulated some information prior to the meeting but was unable to attend the meeting. Cllr Parsley voiced concerns about costs. It was agreed that Cllr Parsley gets a proposal in writing for the signage from his contact. It was also agreed that details of companies, from whom quotes have been sought, should be made

available by Cllr Graham and any drafts of signage details need to be made available for Councillors to look at prior to agreement.

ii) To receive a report back from Five Valleys Road Safety Partnership meeting

Cllrs David Owen and John Graham attended this meeting. It was run by Charles Pedrick who detailed the Rodborough experience of the ANPR equipment which is supported by the Crime Commissioner and police. Cllr Owen asked what serious problems there were in the parish relating to speed and volume of traffic that would necessitate an ANPR camera. The Clerk asked if partnership working with other PC's had been discussed at the meeting. It was agreed that the installation of an ANPR system was an expensive luxury which the Parish Council didn't wish to pursue.

iii) Grit bins – assistance with filling of bins and gritting

The Clerk asked for volunteers to help fill the grit bin at Selsley cattle grid. Cllrs Owen and Hall volunteered to help. It was agreed that a small bin be purchased for the path by the school and a larger bin for the Green opposite the Co-op.

115/18 Financial Issues:

i) To receive RFO report and approve any payments for October 2018 – The finance report was received and payments approved. Two additional invoices had been received since Monday 15th October.

ii) To consider grant applications for 2018/19 and make awards

Grant applications were received from 3 organisations. Agreed to award All Saints £400, Selsley Cricket Club £100 and St George's £400.

iii) To request nominations for a Parish Cllr to join the Resources Advisory Group.

The Chair asked that Cllrs consider joining the group. Decision deferred to next meeting.

116/18 Planning:

i) To receive and approve recommendations from PAG on planning applications received

S.18/2149 6 Gardeners Way - Agreed 'no comment'

S.18/2130 7 Coldwell. Agreed 'no comment'

S.18/2060 33 Selsley West. Agreed 'no comment'

S.18/2050 1 The Tump. In principle 'no comment'. Chairman to redraft agreed comments.

ii) To receive a progress report from the Clerk on applications already responded to

S.18/1768 1 Royston Cottages, Church St KS single storey flat roof/rear extension/dormer (Permission)

S.18/1776 Land at Gypsy Lane – erection of sheep barn (Permission)

iii) To request nominations for a Parish Cllr to join the Planning Advisory Group

The Chair asked that Cllrs consider joining the group. Decision deferred to next meeting.

117/18 To receive the Clerk's Report and any correspondence received

i) Armistice Day – wreath laying. It was agreed that Cllr Hall would lay a wreath at Selsley War memorial and Cllr McNamee would lay a wreath at King's Stanley war memorial. Wreaths had been ordered.

ii) Process for advertising for new Councillor – The Clerk talked through the process of advertising for a co-opted Cllr. An initial notice needs to be advertised

in case 10 parishioners want an election. If no request is received from SDC then an advert will be posted on November 12th with a closing date of 23rd November.

118/18 To receive feedback from Councillors on Trusts/Management Boards

i) To request Parish Cllr representation on Marling Trust and KSST

- Cllr Weaver volunteered to consider becoming a trustee on Marling Trust
- There are currently 2 vacancies on KSST.
- KSVH continues to look for a new Chairperson

119/18 Councillors' Submissions:

- Cllr Owen reported that he was still looking at road markings and signage for Selsley Common

120/18 WEDNESDAY NOVEMBER 28th at 7.30pm in the Lounge Room of the Village Hall . (At this meeting the draft budget 2019/20 will be discussed)

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.20pm